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Parish Council Notes 

The DEADLINE for Adverts & Articles for the February 2022 edition, is Midday 15th January 

DIARY DATES 

Baptist Church Hall = BCH 
British Legion Hall = BLH 

Cricket Club Pavilion = CCP 
George Moore Community Centre=  GMCC 

Jubilee Lodge = JL Market Close = MC 
North Cotswold Sale Room= NCS 

St Lawrence Church = StLC 
Victoria Hall = VH 

Parish Council Notes – Council Meeting 1st December 2021 

The Police reported several instances of anti-social behaviour and property damage 
caused by 7–14-year-olds and they were working to tackle this with the housing asso-
ciation and schools.  PC Alison Palfrey and PCSO John Allen from Stow attended the 
meeting from Stow Police Station and new PCSO Katie Perrett hopes to attend a future 
meeting. 

Christmas Tree – The Parish Council would like to thank Bourton Vale Parking for their 
generosity in providing a wonderful tree for the village again this year and Hacklings for 
providing the transport and equipment for collection and installation.  We would also 
like to thank those who helped with the installation and lighting to make an attractive 
centrepiece in the river over the Christmas period. 

Bourton Circular Walks – two circular walks are being created by Cotswolds National 
Landscape (formerly Cotswolds AONB) in collaboration with the Cotswold Wardens, 
Parish Council, Cotswold District Council and Gloucestershire Wildlife Trust with the 
aim of attracting visitors away from the centre of the village, particularly at very busy 
times. 

Community Emergency Plan – an updated plan has been finalised and is available on 
our website here http://www.bourtononthewaterpc.org.uk/community/bourton-on-
the-water-parish-council-7919/community-emergency-plan/ . It is planned to hold a 
workshop in 2022 to determine how the plan would work in practice. 

Tree Survey – This has been completed and covers Parish Council-owned trees.  Any 
actions identified will be reviewed by the Village Environment Committee and com-
pleted as per the schedule. 

Memorial Plaques – in response to a request it was agreed that these can be sited on 
the circular seat around the large beech tree on the Village Green. 

Highways – it was agreed that stronger measures were required to reduce congestion 
and improve road safety in the village.  Gloucestershire County Council Highways will 
be asked to investigate the feasibility of restricting entry except for access to Lans-
downe, Moore Road and High Street at peak times, plus limiting visitor access to other 
estate roads in the parish. Also, to investigate the feasibility of introducing a pay and 
display type charging scheme on current free spaces within the village centre, except 
on Sunday mornings to enable attendance at church services. 

Platinum Jubilee Event June 2022 – an outline events plan and budget were approved 
and the Committee are working hard to progress a series of events over the four day 
Bank Holiday period.  These include beacon lighting, a ‘picnic/concert in the park’ with 
Beatles for Sale tribute act and a Sunday Fun Day in 
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household in the Village.   
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Every Mon, Wed & Fri, Bourton Men in 
Sheds, 9.30am-12.30pm, Behind 
RBL, 01608 692811.   

2nd At the Pavilion”, Market,  10am-
4pm, CCP, jlthepavilion@gmail.com  

3rd & 17th Mindsong, Sing 2 Remember 
Sessions, GMCC, 10.30am. 
821216 / 07763 212506.  

4th & every Tuesday, Strengthen & 
Lengthen Yoga, CCP,  11.30am-
12.30pm 07412651776 mindful-
movementyoga@outlook.com  

5th Parish Council meeting, 7.00 pm. 
GMCC.  See page 2. 

10th & 24th Probus meetings, 10am, 
GMCC. On 24th M.D.Collison will 
give a talk on 'The Life of Riley'.  
See page 5. 

11th WI Meeting, 7pm, VC. See page 4. 
12th Irene’s Charity Knitting Circle, 

GMCC, 10am-12Noon. See p. 5. 
12th & 26th Bourton Community Day 

Club, 10.30am - 2.30pm, MC,GL54 
2HE.   01608 652019.  

12th Gardening Club, StLC, 7 for 
7.30pm.  See page 6. 

13th Bourton Lunch Club, CCP, GL54 
2AY.  12Noon,  01608 692811.   

15th Tayler & Fletcher, Monthly Auc-
tion Sale, NCS, GL54 2AR.  821666  
fineart@taylerandfletcher.co.uk 

17th Rural Cinema, THE COURIER. 
Drama  12a   1hour 52 mins,  Ra-
chel Brosnahan,  Benedict Cum-
berbatch VH, 2.30pm & 7.30pm. 
Refreshments from 2pm & 7pm, 
tickets £3 on the door. See p 11. 

Continued on page 2, column 2  Continued Page 2, column 1 
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 continued from Page 1, column 2. 

The Bourton Browser   
is printed by   

Peter Dunford,   01608 658104,   
petedunf@aol.com 

the village centre. 

The Planning Committee highlighted 
that it has been taking up to four weeks 
for Cotswold District Council to upload 
comments on planning applications to 
their Planning Portal.  As parishioners’ 
comments are reviewed by the Plan-
ning Committee prior to commenting 
on planning applications it is asked that 
any comments are also sent to the Par-
ish Council for information. 

New Play Equipment at The Naight and 
Melville – this has been completed 
since the meeting and is now open for 
use with a formal opening planned for 
the New Year.  The Parish Council 
would like to thank Gloucestershire 
County Council, Cotswold District Coun-
cil, The Gloucestershire Playing Fields 
Association and a private benefactor 
for their help in funding the new equip-
ment. 

Next Meeting Date: The next Parish 
Council Meeting will be on Wednesday 
5th January at 7pm in the Windrush 
Room at The George Moore Commu-
nity Centre. 

Wishing all in Bourton-on-the-Water a 
very Happy New Year from the Parish 
Council. 

Sharon Henley,  

Clerk/RFO   

Tel: 01451 820712 

  clerk@bourtononthewater-pc.gov.uk   

Website: 
www.bourtononthewaterpc.org.uk 

19th Bourton Local History Society, BCH, 
7.30pm.   

23rd Farmers Market, BLH Car Park, 
GL54 2AR. 8.30am-12.30pm.  
07986 085599. See below. 

26th u3a, 10am-12Noon.  Social Ice-
breaker Gathering. Come & have 
coffee & a chat with members & 
committee. Prospective new mem-
bers welcome.  BLH. See p. 12. 

28th “Fab 4 Beatles”, BLH, details & tick-
ets:  www.cotswolds-events.co.uk 

 continued from Page 1, column 2. From Paula’s Hair Studio 
To all my clients, near and far, I 
have some exciting news…… 
IT’S OFFICAL.  I have retired. 

I have spent many hours thinking how 
to say Thank You for the “business” and 
the trust you have placed in me over 
the past 45 years, but more so the 
friendships that have grown over this 
time.  Please accept my sincere and 
upmost gratitude, I will miss our conver-
sations, which were, occasionally crea-
tive, philosophical and stimulating, 
sometimes rambling, always entertain-
ing.  Thank you for the laughter and 
tears and special times we have shared.  
It’s time to say goodbye, but I think 
goodbyes are sad, so I would rather say 
Hello, Hello to my new adventure. With 
Love and Best Wishes to you all.  Paula 
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GARNET, January’s Birthstone 

Garnets have a long history and are found in a rich palette of 
colours. Red being the most common.  Greens, Oranges, Pink-
ish Orange, Purplish Reds, and even some Blues are found in 
countries such as  Brazil, Botswana, Tanzania, Kenya, Afghani-
stan, India, Thailand and Russia 

Repairs Undertaken In Our On-Site Workshop 
High Street, Bourton-on-the-Water,  

Cheltenham, Glos. GL54 2AQ 
  01451 810928  sales@highbridge-jewellers.co.uk 

www.cotswoldfinejewellery.co.uk  
 Open 10.00am-5.00pm, 7 Days, Mon to Sun 

A Very Happy and, most importantly, 
Healthy, 2022 to you all!  At the time of 
going to print, the situation with the new 
covid variant, and its possible effect on 
events, was unclear.  We have included 
regular events but suggest checking with 
organisers nearer the time.   
We are delighted with the amount of 
articles we receive, please do keep them 
coming!  However, we have are strug-
gling for space to fit everything in. We 
don’t want to increase the number of 
pages again, for now at least, as this both 
adds to our deliverers loads and uses 
more paper. 
We can save space by not publishing the 
page 16 telephone list every month.  
When the Browser began, in 1999, most 
people didn’t have landline telephones 
that store numbers, mobile phones or 
internet access, all of which reduce the 
relevance of our list.   
However we know some of you still value 
the list, so we have decided to publish 
the more commonly used telephone 
numbers as a yearly “cut out and keep” 
aide memoir in the January edition (see 
page 16).  We will also put it on our web-
site 
We have added some telephone num-
bers e.g. Moore Friends, Village Agent  
and the Schools, to the Group Lists, still 

Bourton Browser Team News 

Fitness Trainer  
Winter wields its stormy axe:  
Able to bend, buckle, break,  

Bring down  
Many a tree  

Onto its knees.  
Also trains trees for Spring -  
Whips, strips, soaks, scrubs.  

Until, lean and clean and fighting 
fit, They pass every test  

To bear bud, leaf, fruit, bird, nest.  
Hugh O’Connell  

Gloucestershire Arthritis Trust 
WANTED OLD CHRISTMAS CARDS 

Please continue to donate cards for re-
making.  No glitter cards please.  We 
will accept cards until the end of Janu-
ary.  Deliver to Alice’s Cottage, Victoria 
Street (opposite Clapton Row) or 19 
Moore Road (opposite the Community 
Centre).  Please place cards in the black 
boxes by the front doors.  During the 
year, all other types of greeting cards 
are very welcome. 
It has been a difficult year for so many 
with arthritis, but many more patients 
have been able to have their opera-
tions, some at private hospitals and 
also at Cheltenham and Gloucester 
hospitals.  At Cheltenham, in July 
alone, 150 patients had their opera-
tions and 104 day cases were attended 
to.  The main goal is to get people 
home sooner after surgery.  “How soon 
can I go home?” is the question most 
asked.  If everything goes well, and 
exercises are done daily, it often only 
requires 3—4 days in hospital. 
Sadly around 100 children have Junior 
Idiopathic Arthritis, the youngest is 
only three years old. 
Fund raising to help surgeons by pro-
viding the latest equipment is ongoing.  
Thank you for your cards and contin-
ued support.      Mollie Wise.   822365 

published monthly, and other numbers 
e.g. Parish Council, Tourist info and the 
Churches, appear in their own sections 
each month.  We hope that nobody is 
inconvenienced by this decision. 
If you are organising events do let us 
know so we can advertise them and put 
them in the on-line village diary, acces-
sible via our website: 

 www.bourtonbrowser.co.uk  
If you have a programme of regular 
community meetings and would like 
them added to “Diary Dates” please 
email the programme to:   

team@bourtonbrowser.co.uk  
We welcome articles (max. 300 words) 
& photographs from adults & children 
on any subjects of local interest.  Please 
email to the above address. 

The Bourton Browser Team 
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FOR  SALE / WANTED  ITEMS 

To advertise items such as Household items, Toys, Garden Equipment 
etc, complete the contact form on the “Get in Touch” tab.  The advert 
should be no more than 15 words.  It must be received  before 12 noon 
on the 15th of the month.  No commercial adverts accepted for this 
section.   

For Sale  
Enigma Drive, ultra lightweight 

aluminium Wheelchair.   
Self propel, or can be pushed.  

Lap belt. Hardly used.   
£285.          822291 

OUT AND ABOUT in January 
Until 9th January, Jack & the Beanstalk, Everyman Theatre Chel-

tenham. 01242 572573.  
1st New Year’s Family Fun Day and Horse Racing,  Prestbury 

Park, Cheltenham, GL50 4SH.  01242 513014.  
21st Rissingtons Local History Society, 2.30pm. “The Archae-

ology of Stowe Landscape Garden”, a talk by Stephen 
Wass charting the discoveries of Roman, Medieval & Tu-
dor periods in the garden. Upper Rissington Village Hall 
GL54 2QW.  Visitors Welcome £3.50 to include refresh-
ments.  information.RLHS@gmailcom / 01451 820233. 

27th-29th The Wychwood Players’ present “King Arthur”,  New 
Beaconsfield Hall, Shipton-under-Wychwood OX7 6BQ. 
7.30pm. Matinee on Saturday 29th January at 2pm. 
www.wychwoodplayers.com  See page 13.  

29th-30th Snowdrop Weekend, Colesbourne Park, Colesbourne, 
Cirencester GL53 9NP  01242 870264. 1-4.30pm. Adults 
£9, Children Free. Dogs on leads welcome. Teas, Coffee 
and Cake provided by local charities. Ten acre garden, 
woodland & lakeside paths, Spring Garden and formal 
garden, huge banks of snowdrops, hellebores etc.  

Visitor Information Centre     01451 820211        
info@visitbourton.com 

For Sale 
Solid wood bookcase,  

4 shelves,  
excellent condition.  
£40              821080   

Enjoy magical winter walks at Batsford Arboretum this 
month and browse a wonderful selection of gifts, garden-
ing essentials and plants in our Garden Centre. 
A perfect day out for all the family – including the dog! 

Pre-book your arboretum tickets via 
www.batsarb.co.uk 

Batsford Arboretum & Garden Centre, 
nr. Moreton-in-Marsh, GL56 9AT 

Open 9.30am-5pm Mon-Sat, 10am-
5pm on Sundays 

Batsford Arboretum  and Garden Centre,  
naturally beautiful all year round 

For Sale  
Singer Hand Sewing Machine 

etc, in box,  
very good condition.   
£50.           798527. 

For Sale   
2, three armed ceiling lights, 

chrome,  
£10 each.  
821080  

The Platinum Jubilee – June 2022 
The plans for our village’s celebrations for the Queen’s Plati-
num Jubilee 2022 are well on their way. This is going to be a 4 
day event and we hope that all of the village will be able to 
enjoy some of it! 

Thursday 2nd June  
 Tea Dance for the older generation. 

 Kids Tea party. 
 Lighting of a beacon. 

Friday 3rd June  
 Open Gardens (see below). 

Picnic in the Park, featuring The Beatles for Sale Tribute 
Band plus support act. 

Saturday 4th June 
 Sporting events organized with local  sports clubs. 

 Street Parties to be organised with your neighbours. 

Sunday 5th June  
History Walks. 

Fun Day on the Green (including duck racing, a flotilla, fam-
ily games, street food stalls and live music). 

If you would like to be involved in helping in any part of the 
weekend or you have something to contribute to any of the 
events, please email jonwareing@mac.com 

More details on each of the events will follow in the coming 
months, but keep the dates free! 

BOTW Platinum Jubilee Planning Committee 

As part of our 4 day celebra-
tions to mark the Queen’s 
Platinum Jubilee, we are 
planning an Open Gardens 
event on Friday June 3rd 2022 
from 10.00am till 5.00pm. 

To make this a success, we need as many village gardens as 
possible, to participate in the scheme, so please think about 
joining in and allowing your garden to be included. 
It does not matter if it is large or small, people just love to 
wander around the village getting the flavour of every type of 
garden. Do please say yes!  For more details and to join in, 
contact: Judy Harden on 01451 810234 or e-mail,  
judy@jbharden.plus.com 

Bourton-on-the-Water WI 
A Silent Night it wasn’t , 
when the ladies from 
the Bourton-on-the-
Water  WI met in the 
Victoria Hall to cele-
brate with their annual 
Christmas party. 

The ladies had a fun 
filled evening with mu-
sic and plenty of laugh-
ter and with just a dash 
of Prosecc-ho-ho-ho! 

Why not start the 
New Year by joining 
our friendly club, we 
meet every second 
Tuesday of the month 
at 7pm, at the Victo-
ria Hall in BOW. You 
will be very welcome. 

Vanessa Yamin 
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 McTimoney  Practitioner est. 1999 
 Dry Needling /Scenar Pain relief Therapy 
 Equine / Animal McTimoney 
 Registered with The Association for McTimoney 

Practitioners  
Tina Hamer, mp, mamp 
Gentle and effective treatment for a variety of conditions 

IN PAIN??? 
TRY “THE BACK WOMAN” AT BOURTON! 

37 Roman Way, Bourton-on-the-Water, GL54 2EW 
Tel: 01451 509125 / 07884 312559 
Email:   tina.hamer@sky.com           www bourtonmctimoney.co.uk 

IRENE’S CHARITY  
KNITTING CIRCLE 

We are at the beginning of another New 
Year and wish everyone good health 
and happiness and hope for better 
times to follow in the months ahead. 

It was so good to be able to hold meet-
ings in November and December and 
welcome members back to our Knit and 
Natter sessions once again.  We hope 
that these will continue throughout 
2022 and to also welcome new mem-
bers to join us. 

We were able to deliver a car full of 
blankets and clothing for distribution in 
Syria through our contacts in HIHFAD in 
Birmingham in mid-December and have 
distributed items locally to North Cots-
wolds Hospital, Moreton in Marsh, and 
local Care Homes.  We also sent items 
for Newborn and Premature Babies to 
the Gt. Western Maternity Hospital in 
Swindon.  

Our next meeting will take place on 
Wednesday, 12th January, at the Bour-
ton Community Centre Cafe in Moore 
Road, from 10:00 - 12:00 noon.  Coffee/
Tea and Biscuits will be served and we 
hope to see all our members there. New 
members will be welcome to join us 

With our very best wishes 

Irene and Peter  

For further information contact:  
Irene Summers Tel: 01451 798718 

Peter Boxall Tel: 01451 824175 

Clean and Green Team 
We would like to introduce ourselves as 
the new Clean and Green team working 
across the Cotswolds. This team con-
sists of Joseph Woodfield, Millie Lawlor 
and Steve Cotton. Steve is the new vil-
lage warden for Bourton-on-the-Water 
working for Cotswold District Council to 
help make Bourton a cleaner, safer 
place to live. He would like to hear from 
anyone who has any suggestions for 
achieving this. 

Millie and Joe are the new ‘Clean and 
Green Officers’ for the Cotswolds. The 
initiative is designed to bring people 
together to take action to maintain and 
improve the fantastic environment we 
have in the district. The officers will be 
on-hand to advise community groups, 
Parish and Town Councils and members 
of the public who want to take a more 
active role in looking after their 
neighbourhoods. The officers will be 
patrolling and engaging across Cots-
wolds District regularly. One of their 
aims is to conduct Enviro-crime talks 
e.g. littering/ dog-fouling within pri-
mary schools/ youth clubs and commu-
nity groups around the district and en-
gage with them in the form of litter 
picks and poster competitions to raise 
awareness and help the cause. If this is 
something your school/ community 
group would be interested in please 
don’t hesitate to contact them. 

Please visit our website to find out 
more, alternatively all of our contact 
details can be found below. 

W e b s i t e :  h t t p s : / /
www.cotswold.gov.uk/environment/
clean-and-green-cotswolds/ 
Steve Cotton: 07729114833/
Stephen.cotton@publicagroup.uk 
Joseph Woodfield:  
joseph.woodfield@publicagroup.uk 
Millie Lawlor:  
millie.lawlor@publicagroup.uk 

New Year 
Christmas has been and gone, 

but all good will, 
must carry on. 

We all need each other, 
In the coming year, 
To keep us smiling 

And allay fear. 

The spring will be here, 
That we look forward to, 
The garden and flowers, 

For me and for you. 

Millie Thomas 

P R O B U S 

Bourton-on-the-Water 
We are at the start of the New Year 
with no certainty as to what the year 
will bring, but with some optimism that 
all the vaccines will help us cope with 
what lies ahead. 

The New Year brings a new committee, 
possibly with new ideas, but I am sure 
with equal commitment to see us all 
entertained in 2022. 

For those of you who are not familiar 
with our group, we are a body of re-
tired, or semi-retired, from a variety of 
careers, who meet up twice monthly in 
the Community Centre in Moore Road, 
Bourton-on-the-Water.  We have 
speakers on a variety of subjects and 
we arrange social outings, often with 
friends or partners.  In December we 
enjoyed a festive meal at Wych Hill 
House Hotel with a good turn-out of 
members and guests. 

New Members are always welcome and 
until our new secretary is confirmed I 
am sure our outgoing secretary, David, 
on 01451 821098, will be only too 
pleased to give you more information 
on our activities.  In the meantime, may 
I wish you good luck and much happi-
ness in 2022.       Bill Furner 
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GLOUCESTERSHIRE’S FINE ART AUCTIONEERS 

Free auction valuations 

Regular fine art & antiques sales 

Insurance & probate valuations 
 

01452 344499 

enquiries@chorleys.com 

www.chorleys.com 
 

PRINKNASH ABBEY PARK  
GLOUCESTERSHIRE GL4 8EU 

 

Bourton Vale Gardening Club 

A garden is a friend  

you can visit anytime 
We would like to wish everyone a happy 
and healthy 2022. Congratulations to 
Marie Russell who won the Christmas 
decoration competition. The January 
competition is a small winter arrange-
ment, all interpretations are welcome! 

Our 2022 yearly membership will stay 
the same at £12.00 for the year, mem-
bership includes a 5% discount on shop 
sales at Batsford Arboretum and a 10% 
discount on plant sales at the Burford 
Garden Company, access to the RHS 
plant advice services, a programme of 
talks held at St Lawrence Church with 
free refreshments, an annual outing and 
garden visit. Non-members are very 
welcome to come along to any of our 
meetings too. 

We are delighted to welcome as our 
12th January speaker David Russell who 
is one of 400 wonderful volunteers with 
Cotswold Wardens, a fabulous organisa-
tion caring for the Cotswold National 
Landscape. Their work includes a range 
of projects helping to ensure our local 
environment is looked after for all of us 
to enjoy. 

Life is full of Auction at Chorley’s! 
Chorley’s is a thriving auction room 
located at Prinknash Abbey Park near 
Cheltenham, where we hold regular 
fine art sales. We specialise in country 
house collections and have recently 
handled a single owner collection be-
longing to Sir Roy Strong, as well as 
contents from Beverston Castle and 
Ombersley Court. We also sell smaller 
collections and individual items and 
regularly achieve outstanding prices. 
Our work centres on the Cotswolds but 
we also travel across the UK.  All our 
sales are ‘live online’ meaning that the 
lots we sell are presented to a truly 
worldwide audience of buyers.  People 
love to come and view our auctions 
which are laid out in room settings ena-
bling the full potential of items to be 
seen.  We have Sunday viewings which 
have proved incredibly popular and 
visitors to Prinknash can also enjoy tea 
and cake in the neighbouring café. 
Chorley’s undertake formal valuations 
for inheritance tax, insurance and fam-
ily division purposes and we pride our-
selves on our discretion, knowledge 
and compassion. We deal with many 
local solicitors and private individuals 
on a regular basis.  For more informa-
tion about Chorley’s please visit our 
website www.chorleys.com  

Grateful Thanks 

Rita Fox would like to express her 
thanks to all the kind friends who sent 
cards and messages of condolence fol-
lowing the death of her dear friend 
Phyllis Jones. 

My thanks also to those who willingly 
drove me to Gloucester to visit Phyllis 
in hospital. 

Thanks also to all the nurses, including 
those from Kate’s Home Nursing, to Dr 
Harvey and to Wright’s Funeral Direc-
tors who handled everything in such a 
professional and sympathetic way.  Also 
thanks to Pat Cook and her helpers for 
a lovely buffet.  Thank you all. 

Rita Fox 

January is a great time to take a fresh 
look at your own garden, planning new 
ideas or plants not grown before. Win-
ter flowering shrubs should be coming 
into their own by the end of January 
including scented Sarcococca, bringing a 
couple of stems indoors can fill a whole 
room with its gorgeous perfume. 

If the ground is not frozen, there is still 
time to plant bare root shrubs, roses, 
trees and hedges, which can create 
windbreaks and shelter for wildlife and 
also encourage moths and butterflies to 
our gardens and in turn the caterpillars 
are food for our garden birds. Cleaning 
bird feeders regularly, topping up with 
fat rich food and providing fresh water 
for our wildlife, all help lift our spirits 
too. 

Happy Gardening 

Julie Huckle 
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QUAKERS  
The Religious Society of Friends 

Every Sunday 11am  
at  The Friends Meeting House,  

Pytt Lane, Burford 
Enquiries welcome Howard Crook    

01451 810447.   
To request a free info pack,  

email: outreach@quaker.org.uk 

Message from the Church  Roman Catholic Parish of 
Our Lady & St. Kenelm, Stow on 
the Wold, with Bourton-on-the-

Water   
Priest: Fr. Stephen Lambert  

07836 384932   
Email: sulharcomb@aol.com 

 website: stow-
bourtoncatholic.net 
WEEK END MASSES: 

Saturday evening: Vigil Mass 6 pm.  
Sunday morning:  9 am  Sung Mass 

WEEKDAY MASSES:  

At 9 am Mon., Wed., Thurs, Fri at Stow. 
(No Mass Saturday mornings) 
Mass on Tuesday mornings is held at St. 
Lawrence’s Anglican Church, Bourton at 
9 am. 
 

Fr. Stephen. 

       The Rev’d Rowena King 

         revrowena@gmail.com 

        01451 821282 

 www.bourtonparishchurch.co.uk 

www.facebook.com/StLawrencesBourtonOnTheWater 

Join our main Sunday service at 11am each week 

We ask you to please wear a mask for our indoor services. Thank you! 

Other services: Midweek Holy Communion -  10:30am every Wednesday 

  8am Book of Common Prayer  Holy Communion – 9th and 23rd January 

Breakfast Church is back! Saturday 8th January - 9am start 

BumbleBeez (parent and child group) every Thursday 9-11am 

St James, Clapton-on-the-Hill: 2nd – Morning Worship and  

16th BCP Holy Communion 

HIRE of HALLS  

 

Baden Powell Hall 
lettingsbph@gmail.com  
Baptist Church Hall 
Nigel Bray   01451 824423  
Bourton Cricket Clubhouse 
Lourenza Hargreaves 07375 033609 
jlthepavilion@gmail.com 
British Legion Hall Branch Office  
01451 824303  
Community Centre 
Jo Herbert  01451820712 
admin@bourtononthewaterpc.org.uk 
St. Lawrence’s 
Rev. Rowena  King 01451 821282  
Victoria Hall  
Annette Lane 01451821039 
Wyck Rissington Village Hall 
Liz 07715 763414 
wyckrissvh@gmail.com 
Cotswold Hall, Northleach 
Jacques Astic  01451 860366 
Bourton Farmers Market  
Jaye Whalley 07986 085599 

Bourton Baptist Church Services  
We are now meeting at 10.30am every Sunday morning in the church 
building, either for ‘live’ worship or to join with the service being 
streamed from Cirencester Baptist Church. 

Everyone is welcome to join us. No pre-booking is required, but we do ask that you 
continue to wear a mask if possible and respect the Covid precautions that remain in 
place. 

You can still join the Cirencester services online from your home if you prefer; these 
are now available via www.youtube.com and search for ‘Cirencester Baptist Church’ 

We are also now holding Open4U again every Thursday, from 10am until 4pm, in the 
Church Hall, so do come along and join us, everyone welcome. 

To contact Bourton Baptist Church either visit our website 
www.bourtonbaptist.co.uk or leave us a message on 01451 824225. 

Living with Loss 

 
We have been running these courses for 
a number of years now and those who 
have attended past courses have com-
mented how, through the time together, 
they made new friends and gained a 
great deal of comfort from the meet-
ings. The course is designed to offer 
comfort, companionship and a safe, con-
fidential place to receive and listen and, 
if helpful, to speak and share personal 
experiences, though there is no expecta-
tion to share.  All those involved in facili-
tating the course are members of the 
churches within this area and have per-
sonal experience of loss or expertise 
from their professional life.  

  

Each week there will be a short intro-
ductory talk which will look at shared 
experiences of loss and grief. There will 
then be time for questions and discus-
sion and we share a soup lunch where 
we can get to know each other further 
over a meal. 

The Reverend Rowena King 

Rector of Bourton-on-the-Water, with 
Clapton and the Rissingtons 

Ph: 01451 821282 
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    For The Younger Generations 

Seeds of hope for the future 
I hope you have had a peaceful and safe Christmas. 

We are looking for your support with two fabulous schemes 
that will benefit children and families connected to our school. 

‘Seed to Feed’ – support us at Tesco 

Between January and March, if you shop in Stow’s Tesco and 
Moreton’s Tesco Express, please use your check-out token to 
vote for our allotment and nutrition project, called ‘Seed to 
Feed’. You’ll be helping us secure a Tesco Community Grant of 
up to £1,500 to spend on gardening and cookery equipment, 
which will support the learning and development of some key 
groups of children.  

Please tell your friends and family about The Cotswold 
School’s Tesco voting box, too. 

The Aird Library – a gift to all children 
We have received a generous donation of £10,000 towards 
our new library from John and Fen Aird, grandparents of stu-
dents at our school. Our wonderful PTA have contributed 
£10,000 and the Airds have offered a further match-funded 
£10,000. This means we have a substantial amount of the 
funding in place for the library’s relocation and refurbishment.  

The new space is due to open in March. It will be called The 
Aird Library in honour of our benefactors, who have also 
promised an annual contribution to the library of £1,000. 

We are encouraging our students and school families to set up 
fun ways to raise more money to help fund this development. 
The Aird Library will be a lovely space to encourage the read-
ing and learning of every child.  

Please get involved and support any sponsorship opportunities 
that your children, or neighbours’ children, organise. And if 
anybody in our community would like to make a donation, 
every penny is welcome! 

Will Morgan,  

Headteacher 

Cubs 

The Cubs have had a great term since September, if a little 
disrupted. We started off with outdoor meetings on the Naight 
and completed the Athletics Badge, having been inspired by 
the Olympics during the summer holidays. There was plenty of 
space to run about and we made good use of it with different 
‘Wide Games’. However, as the nights grew darker and wetter, 
we withdrew to the Baden Powell Hall to continue our activi-
ties. 

The main theme of the term was communication and we tried 
several different methods from old school semaphore and 
Morse code to more modern, electronic means such as e-mail 
and texts. We also got creative, with ’makes’ ranging from 
hoop gliders to Christmas tree decorations for our first entry 
into the Christmas Tree Festival at St. Edwards in Stow. 

The last term has been an opportunity to welcome several new 
members to the pack, which is always good to see. During our 
last meeting of the term we invested our most recent member, 
Arlo, and said farewell to our most senior cubs, William and 
Oliver. It was a great privilege to award Oliver his Chief Scout’s 
Silver award, the highest that can be given to a cub. During his 
time with Cubs at Bourton and his previous pack, Oliver com-
pleted all seven challenge awards and far more than the re-
quired six activity badges. 

Plans are already in place and developing for plenty of activi-
ties from January onwards. As the nights start to lighten, we 
aim to be out and about more exploring our local surround-
ings. 

Nick Hawke  
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Local Groups and Organisations  for the  YOUNGER  GENERATION 

Baby Gymnastics  0 –18months Caroline (Cotswold Clubhouse) 263130 
Beavers    bourton beavers@gmail.com 
Bourton Primary School     820458 
Bourton Road Runners Juniors  Richard  Buffton   831733 / 824379 
Bourton Vale Cricket Club  Lucy Gillespie   07949227128 
    craiglucygillespie@yahoo.com 
B’n Vale Equestrian Centre   Leanne Launchbury   821101 
Bourton Vale Tennis Club  Kingsley Harris    07879 644218  
    www.bourtontennisclub.org 
Brownies    Steph   07941502222 
Bumblebeez  babies & pre-school tots   Rowena King  821282 
Children’s Jujitsu   Andy or Hayley  07951587398 
Cubs    Nick Hawke  01451 822786  

Guides    Steph   07941502222 
Hockey    Tracy Dixon   07813187933 
Little Hurricanes (Babies & Toddlers) littlehurricanes@hotmail.com 
Pre-School   Lisa Sorley  07950 048066 
Pre-School Gymnastics   Caroline    263130 
Rainbows     Steph   07941502222 
Recreational Gymnastics  Caroline   263130 
Scouts    Ricky Campbell  810977 
    richard.campbell600@ntlworld.com 
4Shires Swimming   Jo Shaw   membership@4ssc.uk.uk 
Taekwon-do    Lee Chapman   01285 640500 
The Cotswold School     820458 
Youth Club   Linda Hicks  824225 

 

Bourton-on-the-Water  

Primary Academy 
 

Platinum Jubilee Plea  
As part of our celebrations in the summer for the Queen’s 
Platinum Jubilee, the Primary School would like to look at im-
ages of Bourton from the past and are hoping villagers might 
be able to send us some! We are specifically thinking about 
when the high street and shops looked different to what they 
do now. If there are any images of the train station, cottage 
hospital or indeed the schools we would be interested in those 
as well. Any extra information including the date it was taken 
would be really useful. The images can be during the Queen’s 
reign or before! Please send copies of the photos to Tori 
Teague at Bourton Primary School (School Hill, BOTW, GL54 
2AW) or emailed to tteague@bourton.school. Please do not 
send original images as these cannot be returned. 

Many Thanks. 

Tori Teague 
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 4 Shires Swimming Club 
 

Our swimmers continued to train over 
Christmas and the New Year to prepare 
them for County competitions during 
January and February. 

Lucy Hyland was Senior Swimmer of 
the month and Liberty Bennett was Junior Swimmer, and they 
are both training and racing well. 

If you are a keen swimmer and are looking to compete or are 
simply looking to develop your fitness and swimming skills, 
then please contact us to book onto one of our Trial sessions.  
You can do this via our website - 

 http://www.4ssc.co.uk/join-us or email us at 

 membership@4ssc.co.uk for details of our next Trial sessions. 

Lucy Warner 

The Cotswold School  01451 820554 

www.cotswold.gloucs.sch.uk 
Role: Sports Hall/Lettings Assistant 
Reports to: Estates and Compliance Manager 
Contract: Casual, Part Time 
Pay: Grade 1, Point 1 of the NJC Local Government Pay Scale 
(£17,842 FTE)  
Closing Date: Monday 31st January 2022 
 

We are looking to recruit a committed Sports Hall and Lettings Assis-
tant to join a small team responsible for the smooth operation of the 
Sports Hall, Astro and Gym during after school club hire.  The success-
ful candidate will be honest and reliable and have the ability to work 
weekday evenings and weekends on a flexible rota system.  Days 
worked can be rostered to suit the successful candidate.  The role 
could suit a retiree, a gap year student or as a second job. 
 WE ARE LOOKING FOR THE FOLLOWING SKILLS AND QUALITIES:  
 A trustworthy person responsible for unlocking and locking 

the Sports Hall and Gym to paid hirers of the school facilities 
 A responsible person with the ability to check the sports 

equipment is safe prior to use 
 An active individual able to periodically patrol the site making 

security checks 
 Good communication skills and positive attitude ready to 

meet and greet hirers and promote the School’s facilities  
WE CAN OFFER YOU:  
 A good hourly rate of pay (£9.25 per hour) 
 Flexible days, flexible hours 
 Full training 
 First Aid at Work qualification 
 Employee benefits including an Employee Assistance Pro-

gramme & Cycle to Work scheme 
 Free onsite parking  

Application forms can be found on our website. Please email Mrs H 
Price, HR Manager, your application form or any questions  

personnel@thecotswoldschool.co.uk 
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Rural Cinema 
At last the monthly films have started 
and over the autumn season three films 
have been shown, (no film in December);  
“The Father”, Dream Horse” and 
“Nomadland”, not my choice, but the 
most voted for by the other villages.  My 
guess is we may have the new James 
Bond film, all three hours of it, sometime 
soon. 
The Victoria Hall has well spaced seating, 
hand gel and before and after the film, a 
disinfectant spray is used on all the 
chairs.  The use of masks has, so far, 
been up to individuals. 
At last we have more helpers, very will-
ing to set up the equipment.  Over the 
years the equipment has travelled from 
village to village, but now a number of 
halls no longer need it.  Thus Cotswold 
District Council have been able to offer 
us a spare set of equipment to keep in 
our hall.  After 20 years this will make 
our job a lot easier, no more humping 
equipment up and down the stairs! 
The January film, on Monday 17th, is 
“The Courier”, a 12A drama, 1 hour 52 
minutes, starring Rachel Brosnahan and 
Benedict Cumberbatch.  With an en-
trance fee of just £3, it makes a good 
afternoon or evening out.  In October we 
welcomed tourists from New Mexico and 
Korea. 
Looking forward to seeing you in the 
New Year.  Let’s make it a healthy one. 

Mollie Wise.   822365    

Christmas Charity Band Concert 
Raise £2,000 for Charity  

Those attending the North Cotswolds Ro-
tary Christmas Band Concert on Decem-
ber 11th were thoroughly entertained.  
The Waterloo Band and Bugles of the Ri-
fles played a selection of Christmas music 
and carols getting everyone in the festive 
spirit.  We were treated to the beautiful 
voice of Megan Ashley who sang a num-
ber of Christmas favourites. Conductor, 

Major Lawrence Sale, kept everyone in 
good spirits throughout the evening 
with his commentary and jokes. Six 
Buglers raised the roof playing some of 
their most popular marches, matching 
The Rifles faster than normal pace of 
140 paces per minute, maintaining the 
tradition of The Rifles motto ‘’Swift and 
Bold’’. 

The evening raised £2,000 which will 
be donated to The Royal British Legion, 
Headspace (a local charity supporting 
young people experiencing mental 
health problems) and other charities 
supported by North Cotswolds Rotary.  
We would like to thank Brio Retire-
ment Living for their sponsorship of the 
event.   

The Waterloo Band and Bugles of the 
Rifles were keen to come back and so 
we have already booked them for next 
Christmas!        Steve Smith 

North Cotswolds Rotary 
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Lloyds Bank Mobile  
visits to  

George Moore Community Centre,  
Moore Rd, Bourton-on-the-Water. 

Monday 3rd & 17th January  
10am–12.30pm.  0345 601 6943   

Guided Walks with the 
Cotswold Voluntary Wardens 

The guided walks programme 
has restarted and Cotswold Wardens 
are once again leading the public on 
walks in a safe and careful way. Details 
of the walks available are described on 
the website (below). Please check walk 
details carefully including whether 
booking is necessary.  https://
www.cotswoldsaonb.org.uk/visiting-
and-exploring/guided-walks/  PLEASE 
use appropriate footwear as some 
walks may be steep and muddy in 
places. EASY - Length may vary but ter-
rain is mainly flat (level); MODERATE - 
includes some hills and rough ground. 
STRENUOUS – may be rough underfoot 
and ascents and descents may be 
steep. We welcome guide and hearing 
dogs - sorry, others not allowed. 
Walks are free although we do invite 
donations to help fund our conserva-
tion and improvement work. 

Bourton Roadrunners 
Santa v Rudolph Run - 5th December  
This was a run, walk or jog ‘race’, cover-
ing 10k or 3.5k, was held in Lydiard Park, 
Swindon.  Brighter Futures joined forces 
with Swindon Phoenix Rotary Club, with 
all profits raised being shared between 
Brighter Futures, a registered charity of 
Great Western Hospital NHS Foundation 
Trust and Wiltshire Air Ambulance.  
Bourton Roadrunners endurance star, 
Neil Russell was the celebrity starter of 
the race and then joined his wife Nicky, 
their dog Oscar and BRR club mates An-
nie, Janice, Gillian, Lynn, Allie, Shirl and 
Claire.  They ran the 10k course and all 
finished in 71:06.  
Santa and Elf Dash - 5th December  
This charity fund-raising event started 
from Roald Dahl Plass, Cardiff Bay.  Jaq 
Underwood (2nd –claim member) com-
pleted the 5k course in 26:30.  
The Worcester Ring Run - 5th December  
Susan Hunt (2nd –claim member) took-on 
the Worcester Ring Run, which started 
and finished at Droitwich Spa Leisure 
Centre, covering a scenic route of 
Worcester and Droitwich.  Susan com-
pleted the 22 mile race in 3:50:20, and 
said that she was fuelled by peanut but-
ter sandwiches.   

John Gibson 

Who can tell what is to happen this 
next month or so? At present, the next 
monthly meeting of Bourton and Dis-
trict u3a is intended to be held on 
Wednesday, 26th January 2022, at the 
Royal British Legion Hall in Bourton, 
starting at 10.15am, when refresh-
ments will be served and there will fol-
low a coffee morning and icebreaker 
session. The cost will be £2 per head 
and it should be remembered that 
those who are not medically exempt 
need to wear masks to comply with 
present regulations. 
If circumstances change, an all-
members’ e-mail will be sent to give 
information about the changes.  
The u3a is a national organisation, a 
charity, whose members are retired or 
semi-retired. It was formed to enrich 
the lives of its members and we wel-
come everyone, singles and couples.   
We are non-religious, non-political and 
are not only for those who are aca-
demically-minded. What we do, we do 
for entertainment.  
Retirement – to which people tend to 
look forward – doesn’t always meet the 
needs most of us have for interests, 
companionship and personal develop-
ment. The u3a can help with all three in 
that it affords the opportunity to de-
velop new interests or resume old 
ones, to form new friendships, and to 
learn new skills and increase knowl-
edge. We hope to enjoy our times to-
gether, in monthly meetings for all 
members and in smaller interest groups 

in certain subjects, and by so doing 
enhance our enjoyment of life and 
improve our health. It is well known 
that having interests and friendships in 
later life improves the chances of posi-
tive physical and mental health. 
If you are retired, semi-retired or plan-
ning to retire soon, why don’t you 
come along to one of our monthly 
meetings, take a look at our website 
(address below) or ring us to find out 
more? You’d be very welcome. 

Website: u3asites.org.uk/bourton 
Phone no. 07783 235320 (please leave 
voicemail and you will be contacted) 

Joyce Smith, Publicity Officer 



 

13 

The Wychwood Players’  
next production will be:  

KING ARTHUR  
AN ADVENTURE IN CAMELOT 

 Written by Paul Reakes and Directed by 
Mandyrae Jessey  The venue is the New 

Bourton Panto 
Group 

I know you’re sitting waiting anxiously 
for the Panto to come around. Well it’s 
almost here! As usual Christmas got in 
the way a bit but now it’s over and 
we’ve got a new year starting soon, so 
you’ve only got a few weeks to wait 
now. The Panto starts on Wednesday 
2nd February and runs until Saturday 
5th February and as usual there will be 
4 evening performances and a matinee 
on Saturday. You can go online and 
choose your own seat. If you want to sit 
in the posh seats in the back row and 
doze off then go for it - but you’ve got 
no chance of getting much sleep be-
cause there’s all  the usual fun and 
laughter scattered with songs to keep 
you wide awake.  
To get your tickets please go to: 
www.ticketsource.co.uk/bourton-
panto-group 
When you book your ticket please 
check the Ticketsource website for the 
current regulations for public gather-
ings.  If social distancing is in force at 
the time of the show we may need to 
move you to a different seat. But don’t 
worry you’ll enjoy the show from any 

seat, unless it’s your sofa of course 
then you won’t be able to see it at all, 
so get those tickets before they all sell 
out! And bring a mask, one with a smile 
printed on it so we can see that you’re 
enjoying the show.  
If you have any questions please mes-
sage us from our Facebook page where 
you will find all our latest news and 
information. You can also find lots of 
information on our website 
www.bourtonpantogroup.com 

Jackie Denham 

Beaconsfield Hall, Shipton-under-
Wychwood OX7 6BQ and performances 
will be on the 27th, 28th and 29th Janu-
ary 2022  at 7.30pm. There will also be a 
matinee on Saturday 29th January at 
2pm.   
This spectacular production will be a 
welcome return after the long gap of 4 
years of the much-loved Wychwood 
Players pantomime extravaganza.   
This is a real event in the Wychwoods 
winter calendar and ensures that the 
new year of 2022 begins auspiciously 
with this story of King Arthur on the 
throne but trying to thwart the attempts 
of his evil cousin Morgana to knock him 
off (so to speak!).   
This is very much a traditional panto-
mime where you will be transported to 
legendary Camelot and on this unforget-
table journey you will enjoy the hilarious 
antics of characters such as Morgana, 
the disgruntled magician Merlin and a 
Dame who will prove that there is noth-
ing like this Dame!  The talented cast 
includes Tony Mellerick as King Arthur, 
Kate Bull as Morgana, James Dixon as 
the Dame, Mark Jessey as Merlin, Keira 
Dixon as Lancelot and Janice Collins as 
Silly Sally.  In addition there is an ensem-
ble and chorus featuring many new 
members making their debut for the 
Wychwood Players. 
 Tickets for our pantomimes always sell 
fast so early booking is recommended as 
this show is not to be missed.   
Please visit the website on 
www.wychwoodplayers.com to book 
tickets. 

Ralph Wears 
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Police Point 
Members of your Local 
Policing Team will be avail-
able at the following times 
at George Moore Commu-
nity Centre, Moore Rd: 

The members of the team will endeavour 
to attend at the above times; however 
please be aware that in the event of an 
emergency call out, the officers may not 
be able to attend the Police Point at the 
above times. 
In an emergency, please dial 999 and ask 
for the emergency service you require, 
Police, Fire or Ambulance.  For all other 
non-emergency calls to the Police and 
general enquiries please dial 101 (Calls 
will be charged at local rates from a land-
line). 
Further help and advice can be found 
from our web site: 

www.gloucestershire.police.uk 

Cotswolds Fosseway  
Lions 

By the time this goes to press our De-
cember fundraiser draw will have taken 
place for our Christmas Hamper Raffle 
prizes. We would like to thank local 
businesses in Northleach for their gen-
erous donations. Thanks also to The 
Black Cat Cafe, Fruitcakes, The Curious 
Wine Cellar and The Wheatsheaf for 
selling tickets. 
The Club did tin collections at The 
Fosseway Garden Centre twice in De-
cember and had a display table to let 
people know what the Lions do.  
FOODBANK: Donations were very gen-
erous and very much appreciated at the 
depot in Guiting Power. The Lions will 
be collecting on Tuesday mornings on 
4th and 18th January 2022 from Fruit-
cakes. 
In the autumn Cotswold Fosseway Lions 
Club sponsored Northleach C of E Pri-
mary School, in their entry to the na-
tional schools ‘ROAR 21’ pro-
gramme.  Created by the educational 
charity “8 Billion Ideas” and delivered in 
partnership with Lions Clubs nationally, 

Day/Date Times Officer 

Thursday  
27th January 

1.30-
2.30pm 

PCSO  
John Allen 

the programme is designed to encourage 
children to ‘think big and dream big’ in 
order to come up with ideas that will 
change the world for the better.  
At the conclusion of the programme in 
early December, Head teacher Kirsty Wil-
liams, commented on the school’s first 
involvement:  
“I would like to personally thank the Li-
ons for supporting us with ‘ROAR 21’. The 
children loved doing the project and 
were hugely enthusiastic about their 
ideas.  
We completed the tasks over several 
weeks and the children came up with 
great innovations. As well as the winner, 
‘Trainer Charge’ (where trainers were 
designed to produce energy to charge up 
mobile phones while walking or running), 
the children loved the project and it was 
a brilliant way of getting them to inno-
vate and work as a team.” 
Our next monthly meeting is 11th January 
in The Black Cat Cafe at 8pm. If you 
would like to know more about our club 
please come along.  
We wish you all a Very Happy New Year.  

Avril Haseler/President: 860294 
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Archery Club                        GRArcheryClub@gmail.com 
Badminton Club   clclare@gmail.com 
Bell Ringers, BOW    Stephanie Hemming 810996 
Bell Ringers , Gt Ris    Sheila Jesson,   820395 
Bourton-on the-Water WI       Jean Furner  810740 
Bourton Panto Group       Jan Close   831911 
Bourton Probus Club  David Tebbutt   821098 
B’n Road Runners   Lynn Hudson   01242 820920 
Bourton Rovers Football Club Brian Hall   07901106900 
Bourton Vale Cricket Club  Lourenza Hargreaves 07375 033609 
Bourton Vale Tennis Club  www.bourtontennisclub.org 
Brass & Silver Bands  Stephanie Hemming 810996 
Bridge Club, Northleach  Tim Morris   01285 750288 
Community Group  Bridget/Lorna  01608 652019 
Cotswold Fosseway Lions Club     0845 833 9825 
Embroiderers Guild  Julie Smith   01608 651006 
Gardening Club   Antoinette Green  824141 
Glos. Advanced Motorists   Rod Harrison.         821605 
History Society   Sue Roberts   822230 
Hockey    Tracy Dixon   07813187933 

Bourton Library 
The George Moore Community Centre, 
Moore Road, Bourton-on-the-Water,  

GL54 2AZ.  01451 820964               
Opening Hours   

check the website or ‘phone us.   
Friendly staff & volunteers.  

Internet access.  
www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/libraries  

Hayley Carter    01451 830352 

Rates and Dates for advertising in  

the BOURTON BROWSER 
6 x 9 cm per mth £30, per 3 mths £65, per 6 
mths £125,  per 12 mths £235.  9 x 12 cm per 
mth £60, per 3 mths £130, per 6 mths £240, 
per 12 mths £470.  See page 1 for deadline. 
For full details & to book email  :       
team@bourtonbrowser.co.uk or go to our  
website www.bourtonbrowser.co.uk  State 
size required & attach advert as a jpeg or pdf.  
I will confirm if space is available or you may 
call 01451 822431 to discuss.  Advertising 
spaces are very limited, early booking & 
prompt payment is essential.   Delivery—We 
print 2300 copies & aim to deliver to every 
house in Bourton-on-the-Water & Clapton-
on-the-Hill.  Ray Dodd, Advertising Manager 

ABOUT  THE  BOURTON  BROWSER 
All articles received will be printed wherever 
possible in the magazine & on the website, 
however we reserve the right not to print 
anonymous letters or anything of a defama-
tory or controversial nature.  We have a limit 
of 300 words per article.  If your contact de-
tails appear in the Bourton Browser they will 
be on our website copy.  If you do not want 
this to happen tell us.  Unless we hear from 
you we will assume consent.   The views of 
contributors to the Bourton Browser may not 
necessarily be those of the Editor, nor can 
the Bourton Browser accept any responsibili-
ties in connection with any companies or 
organisations mentioned. 

LOCAL GROUPS AND ORGANISATIONS   Numbers without area code are 01451         (For amendments call 822431)   

Jubilee Lodge      01451 823100 
Lunch Club (B’n Vale Cricket Club)  Sam    01608 692811 
Men in Sheds Membership  Rob   01608 698557   
Men in Sheds Orders   Keith   01451 831886 
Moore Friends    Sandra Morgan     01452 821212 
Moreton Bowls Club  Brenda Dix  821020 
North Cotswold Gymnastics Club Caroline Gill  01451 263130 
OPEN 4U      824225  
Pilates    Robert Cox   07500 188445 
Rotary Club Nth Cotswolds Steve Whincup   07488 365908  
Royal British Legion Bourton  Bill McKenzie   824303 
Rural Cinema   Mollie Wise   822365 
Scottish Dancing Group  Brenda Parsons   07970 281929 
Short Led Walks   Carol Price   810305 
T’ai Chi           Valerie Ward      07779 746346 
u3a  Bourton & District  Group  Mobile     07783 235320 
Village Agent   Steve Cotton  077291 148833 
Volunteer Help Centre      01608 651415 
Windrush Carers Support Group  Barbara Newstead   821523 
4 Shires Swimming Club  Jo Shaw   membership@4ssc.uk.uk 

New Year Collections  
There is no change to waste, recycling, 
food waste and garden waste collections 
over the New Year period.   

Crews will be out collecting Monday to 
Friday as normal, including on the bank 
holiday ( Monday 3 January).   

Cotswold District Council 
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HEALTH 
Doctors Surgery   01451 820242 
Chemist Rowlands Pharmacy       01451 820849 
Out of hours GP & Dental Emergencies       111 
Dental Practises 
Riverside    01451 820306 
The Forge    01451 821268 
The Dental Clinic   01451 823724 
George Moore O/P Clinic 0300 4216940 
North Cotswold Hospital 03004 218770 
Cheltenham Gen Hosp  03004 222222 
 
EMERGENSIES 
Police (emergency) 999 (non emergency) 101 
Stow Police Station  01451 907273 
Open Monday – Friday 10am – 2pm 
Action Fraud   0300 1232040 
Crimestoppers   0800   555111 
Citizens Advice Bureau (CAB)    0808 8000510 
Samaritans    0330 0945717 
Community Wellbeing Service  01452 528491 
 
COUNCILS / COUNCILLORS 
Bourton-on-the-Water Parish Council 
9am-3pm Monday-Friday 01451 820712 
Village Agent Steve Cotton 07729 114833 
Cotswold Dist Council  01285 623000 
Glos County Council  01452 425000 
Bourton Village District  Councillor 
Nick Maunder   07866 885468 
Bourton Vale District Councillor 
Richard Keeling   01451 821146 
County Councillor  
Paul Hodgkinson     01452 425344 
Dog Warden   01285 623000 
 
UTILITIES  
Emergency Calls & Hotlines 
Electricity SSE   0800 0727282  
Power Cuts   105 
Connections   0345 0786770 
Gas Emergency   0800 111999 
Thames Water   0800 0093964 
Environment Agency   0800 807060  
 
SOLICITORS 
Kendall & Davies   01451 820277 

 
PUBLIC TRANSPORT 
Local Bus Service (Pulhams) 01451  820369 
National Rail Enquiries  08457  484950 
 
VETS 
Stow Veterinary Surgeons 01451 830620 
Dragon Vets, Upper Rissington 01451 600891 
 
FUNERAL DIRECTORS 
Cotswold Funeral Services 01451 824369 
WJ Wright    01451 810700 
 
LOCAL SERVICES 
Newsagent (Stow)           01451 830406 
Bourton Post Office  01451 820220 
Bourton Library   01451 820964 
Tourist Information  01451 820211 
 
LEISURE CENTRES / GYMS 
Bourton Leisure Centre 01451 824024 
Runnerbean Health & Fitness  01451 822541 
 
SCHOOLS 
Bourton Primary School 01451 820458 
Cotswold School   01451 820554 
 
CHURCHES 
Church of England 
Rev Rowena King  revrowena@gmail.com 
Baptist Church Office   01451 824225 
Catholic Church 
Father Stephen Lambert 01608 674354  
 
BOURTON BROWSER 
Main Editorial & Advertising   01451 822431 
Youth articles/Churches/Finance  01451 810724 
Distribution    01451 821098 

USEFUL LOCAL TELEPHONE NUMBERS - 2022 
CUT OUT AND KEEP, only published in January edition of the Bourton Browser 

Lloyds Bank Mobile  
visits to  

George Moore Community Centre,  
Moore Rd, Bourton-on-the-Water.  

Alternate Mondays from 10am–12.30pm.   
Call 0345 601 6943 for dates  

(or see relevant month’s Bourton Bowser) 


